STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
September 18, 2018
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Paul Ogden, Gill Foster, Fran Aiken, Janet Monks, Karen Bliss, Sarah Djali, Allan Foster, Nicky Ogden, Brian Jones, Diane Gore 
1. Apologies: Dave King, Jaime Jones, Ron Wade, Nic Macmillan
2. Minutes and declarations of interest: The minutes of July’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration. There were no declarations of interest.
3. Update: Gill said since the July meeting (there was no committee meeting in August), Gill and Paul had been several meetings with Wigan Council to discuss the Neighbourhood Plan and the healthcheck recommendations relating to it.
4. Planning applications: Gill said that Standish Voice had sent a letter highlighting our concerns and objections to the type and tenure of homes proposed for Bradley Hall by Homes England, which did not address the housing needs of people in the village and reflected in the Housing Needs Survey produce for the Neighbourhood Plan. The letter had gone to the Secretary of State for Housing, the CEO of Homes England, leaders at Wigan Council, Wigan MP Lisa Nandy and others. Gill said no response had yet been received.
5. Neighbourhood Plan: Gill said the Neighbourhood Plan would be ready to be submitted to Wigan Council in the coming weeks but no date had been set. Gill and Paul said the healthcheck had suggested amendments and additions and clarifications, mainly in wording. Some of this the committee had agreed to, some not. The necessary changes were being made to the Plan and Evidence Base, including changes to its format and layout.
6. The Line: Paul said the project to upgrade The Line had been completed on time and was proving extremely popular. Many residents had given Standish Voice good feedback on the project. He said bins were on order for the route but installation had been delayed. He also said there had been instances of anti-social behaviour relating to motorbikes but a meeting with the police and councillors was being arranged to discuss this.
7. Community events: Paul said the Christmas Market committee was on schedule with the event and that some businesses were taking up sponsorship of the Market. Diane said the Christmas Decorations Committee had organised the railings around the Christmas Tree to be installed by mid-November.
8. Update from lead committee members: Nicky said that Greater Manchester Mayor Andy Burnham had expressed his support for Extra Care schemes in the region. Paul said he and Gill had been asked to take part in filming for a project on healthy lifestyles in the borough, organised by Wigan Council and would do so. Sarah asked about the landfill site at Stars Brow in terms of its timescale and Paul said he would look into this.
7.   Date of next meeting: This was to be arranged.

The meeting ended at 8.30pm


